MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

April 13, 2020
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, April 13, 2020.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:32 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Berge, Thompson, Windjue, Heidenreich, Nelson and Stendahl.  
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Stendahl to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on March 9, 2020, as printed.  Motion carried.

Reports from officers:   
A. Zoning Commissioner:
a. Drew Semingson – 810 Elm Street – New Home Construction:  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Thompson to approve the new home built by Jaskowski Construction.  Motion carried.
b. Drew Christianson – 803 Elm Street – 28’X32’ Garage:  There was discussion and the garage would exceed the square footage of the home.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Windjue to approve the construction of a 28’X24’ garage if he would like.  Nothing larger.  Motion carried.
c. Leland Christianson – 2nd Ave. N. – 104’X270’ Warehouse:   Discussion on the building and it meets all setbacks and qualifications of the Commercial District.  A motion was made by Berge and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.
B. Clerk:
a. Operator’s License:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to approve the Operator’s License for Tamissa Bluem at Countryside Cooperative.  Motion carried.
b. Spring Election & Presidential Preference:  Loken informed the board that there was a huge request for absentee ballots.  There was a total of 275 votes for the election.  The polling location was set up to make sure that voters were safe and had all the COVID-19 precautions in place.  The Village Board members that were voted in office were Josh Stendahl, Matt Nelson, and write-in candidate Sherry Bjerke.
Committees:  
A. Public Welfare:  

a. Viking Golf & Dine LLC:  There was discussion on if and how the golf course could open under the COVID-19 situation.  There have been courses in Dunn County and a few in Trempealeau County that have opened.  A letter was received by the Trempealeau County Health Department halting all golf course openings directed by the State of Wisconsin.  As of this date, the Viking Golf & Dine LLC will not be able to be open for golf, just carryout food.
b. Crystal Lake Campground:  As the camping season comes closer, there was discussion on the opening of the campground and what precautions should be made with the COVID-19 virus.  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Nelson to allow only seasonal campers with a 14-day quarantine in the campground.  No new campers, weekly or daily campers will be allowed.  This will be reevaluated with the State of Wisconsin COVID-19 regulations.  Motion carried.
B. Personnel Committee:
a. The Flexible Time off Report was reviewed.  Stendahl stated that there needs to be a follow-up from the Personnel Committee meeting that was held on April 6, 2020.
C. Miscellaneous:

a. Trempealeau County Emergency Management Department sent Loken a Resolution for Trempealeau County Multi-Hazards Mitigation Plan for adoption.  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Heidenreich at the March meeting to table this until the Emergency Coordinator can attend the meeting to inform the board of the plan.  At the date of the meeting, Loken had received via email the updated Mitigation Plan.  
D. Approval of Vouchers:  A motion was made by Berge and seconded by Stendahl to pay the following bills.  Check #’s 4483 thru 4540.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to adjourn at 8:00 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk

